Municipality of CENTRAL MANITOULIN

P.O. BOX 187, 6020 HWY #542 MINDEMOYA, ON POP 1S0 PHONE: (705) 377-5726 FAX: (705) 377-5585 EMAIL: centralm@amtelecom.net

December 16, 2011

Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Minister Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing Suite 400, 160 Bloor Street East Toronto, ON M7A 2E6



Dear Minister:

Re: Investment in Affordable Housing for Ontario

The Municipality of Central Manitoulin passed the following motion at its last regular meeting of Council held on December 15, 2011:

427-11 MOTION: Stephens and MacDonald

That Council approves that the Municipality of Central Manitoulin support the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Boards request for a meeting with the Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Minister of the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing to discuss the Investment in Affordable Housing Program for Ontariocarried.

This municipality takes very seriously the issues around affordable housing in Ontario and feels that it is imperative that a meeting be scheduled to discuss the issues as outlined in the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board letter to you of December 1, 2011.

Regards,

Ruth Frawley, CAO/Clerk

Queth Fran

cc. Manitoulin-Sudbury DSB